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GENERAL EDUCATION ADVISORY COUNCIL
MINUTES

Friday, October 18th, 2024 
10:00 – 11:30 AM
https://fsw.zoom.us/j/81809684012 Meeting ID: 818 0968 4012

Members Present: Jamie Votraw, Mary Ellen Schultz, Scott Courtney, Esmaeel Samaliazad, Elijah Pritchett, Cara Minardi Power, Randy Moffet, Dani Peterson, Brian Page, Suzanne Biedenbach, Steve Chase, Joel Reinking, Kenneth Belcher, Elizabeth Schott, Alex Schimel, Rebecca Harris
I. Meeting called to order at 10:00 am.

II. Minutes from the Friday, September 20th, 2024, meeting were reviewed and approved.

III. GEAC Membership Confirmation 
a. Professor Votraw presented the agenda for the meeting, which began with confirming the GEAC membership list. 
b. All member information was updated to accurately reflect representation.
c. The committee is missing representation from the Professional Development Committee. 
d. Professor Votraw will be updating the membership list on the FSW GEAC website.

IV. Voting on the committee charge language 
a. Professor Votraw led a discussion about updating the purpose and responsibilities language on the website, offering two options based on discussions from the previous meeting. 
b. The council agreed to remove the phrase "supervise and maintain" and replace it with " review, advise, and therefore maintain the integrity of the General Education program” in the purpose statement. 
c. They also agreed to remove the line "Continuously evaluate the effectiveness of the General Education program.” from the responsibilities list. Instead, the responsibilities list will include “Continuously review the alignment between General Education courses and the General Education program goals.”
d. The team then voted on the proposed changes, with 83% of the participants choosing the second option.
e. Professor Votraw will be updating the language on the FSW GEAC website.


V. New Course Proposal: WOH 1022 (GE and WI designation proposed)
a. Professor Votraw presented a new course proposal for a world history course, aiming for both General Education and Writing Intensive designations, was presented. 
b. The proposal consolidates two previous world history courses into a new course, aligning with the numbering system used by 32 other institutions. 
c. The committee approved the General Education and Writing Intensive designations for the new course. 
d. Professor Peterson clarified that the council’s role is to provide support for the designations, not the actual approval, which would be handled by the Curriculum Committee. Accordingly, the council passed the recommendation on to Dr. Harris. 

VI. Assigning AY 2024-2025 Initiatives
a. Professor Votraw suggested that members of the committee sign-up for roles in accomplishing the 2024-2025 initiatives. 
i. WAC Position: 
1. The first initiative is creating a job description for a future Writing Across the Curriculum (WAC) coordinator position. 
2. The position and job description are to be presented at Faculty Senate and to Dr. Bilsky. 
3. Professor Votraw also suggested the development of a toolkit or live session for faculty to understand the requirements for Writing Intensive courses is important and would be a good job for the WAC coordinator.
4. In the meantime, Drs. Biedenbach and Power are jointly working on developing a job description for the WAC position. 
5. Their findings will be presented at the January Faculty Senate meeting.
ii. General Education Professional Development: 
1. The second initiative is a General Education PD. 
2. Professor Votraw agreed to work on either a live PD session or Canvas ToolKit that would provide faculty information about GEAC, the Gen Ed competencies, the GE Checklist, and the WI Checklist.
3. Professor Peterson proposed collaborating with the Learning Assessment Committee on a professional development toolkit related to creative competencies. 
4. Dr. Pritchett further suggested that coordinating with LAC is important if General Education requirements change when moving to HLC accreditation. 
5. Professor Votraw agreed to review the existing LAC PD course to determine if adding a module or creating a separate course is needed, or if a roundtable with LAC is more appropriate.
iii. Writing Intensive Professional Development: 
1. Another initiative is the development of a WI PD. 
2. Dr. Pritchett and Professor Peterson volunteered to work on a Writing Intensive resource, such as a live session or Canvas ToolKit. 
3. The council agreed to prioritize the WAC position before prematurely investing too much time on WI PD. 

iv. Reviewing Gen Ed Courses:
1. The group has frequently discussed reviewing current General Education courses to ensure appropriate designations based on content and competencies.
2. Due to pending changes at state and institutional levels, the council agreed to postpone a review until after receiving state confirmation in January.
3. Professor Votraw presented the distribution of competencies in courses across different schools and departments. For instance, she noted that the School of Arts, Humanities, and Social Science heavily emphasized the 'analyze' competency, while other schools and departments had varying levels of emphasis on different competencies. 
4. Professor Votraw questioned whether all schools and departments should strive for a more balanced approach to teaching competencies, considering the variety of courses students take from different colleges. 
5. The council agreed the primary focus needs to be that faculty understand the specific definitions of the various competencies in their courses and the need for precise alignment with course content. 
6. The council also acknowledged that while some competencies may lean towards specific schools, this was acceptable as students would still be exposed to a variety of disciplines through their general education courses.
VII. Announcements
a. No relevant announcements.

VIII. Adjournment
a. The meeting adjourned at 11:00 am. 
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